COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, September 05, 2006

MOTION (4)
MOTION: Councillor M. Ardagh
"That the Manager give a report on the present situation regarding the taking-in-charge of Edenbrook Manor and the proposed meeting with the developer and residents that was to have been arranged in July last to discuss the matter and resolve the problems."

REPORT

Edenbrook Manor was developed by Clayworth Investments Ltd. under planning permission granted in 1996 (Register Reference S96A/0159)

It was intended by the developer that this estate would not be offered for taking in charge to the council but would remain private and the planning permission required that a management company would be set up to take charge of the maintenance and up-keep of the estate.
It was agreed at the Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting of 14th February 2006 that the Council’s Building Control Section would facilitate a meeting between the developers, Clayworth Investments Limited, and the residents of Edenbrook Manor, with a view to finding a resolution of the situation.  A letter dated 17th February 2006, informed the developer of this proposal.

The principal of Clayworth Investments Ltd. has stated that he is prepared to meet the residents of Edenbrook Manor with a view to resolving the issues involved. 

Arrangements are being put in place and it is anticipated that this meeting will take place during week ending 15th September 2006.
